
 
 

THE GATEWAY DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
 

 

August 30, 2023 

 

ADDENDUM NO. 5 

 

TO PROSPECTIVE RESPONDENTS GDC23-004 –Palisades Tunnel Request for Qualification 

(“RFQ”) 

 

This constitutes Addendum No. 5 to The Gateway Development Commission, Palisades Tunnel 

project - RFQ# GDC23-004.  

 

Below are questions and/or requests for clarification received from potential proposers and GDC’s 

responses. The questions are restated for convenience only, may have been edited for clarity and 

are not part of GDC’s responses. GDC’s responses do not modify the provisions of the RFQ (except 

where indicated). GDC’s responses are intended only to identify relevant Contract provisions and 

clarify any perceived ambiguities. 

 

The following changes are hereby made in the Request for Qualifications for the subject Contract. 

 
Question 

No. 

RFQ Section 

Reference 

Questions   Response   

1. Appendix 2, 

Procurement 

Schedule 

We request a two-week 

postponement of the current SOQ 

due date of September 13, 2023 to 

September 27, 2023. 

The SOQ due date is changed to 

September 27, 2023 at 2 p.m. 

2.  General Considering the size and technical 

aspects of this procurement, we 

kindly request a 4-week extension to 

the SOQ due date of September 13, 

2023. 

Please see the response to Question 

#1.  

3. General  Revisions have been made via 

addenda to RFQ forms and the 

requirements in the RFQ document. 

Will revised forms and a revised 

RFQ document be provided? 

Revised forms and revised RFQ 

documents will not be provided. The 

Respondents are responsible for 

providing submissions that conform to 

the clarifications indicated in the 

Addenda. 

  

4.  Addendum 3 The deadline for the Registration 

Submittal has been extended to the 

same day as the SOQ Submission. 

What is the submission due time for 

the Registration Submittal? 

The Registration Submittal is due on 

the same day and at the same time as 

the SOQ. 

5.  Section 8.3 8.3 allows organization charts to be 

formatted 11x17. Could an additional 

informational chart be formatted 

11x17?  

Yes. See Answer to Addendum #2,  

Question #6, which reads: 11” x 17” 

sized-equivalent can be used for other 

graphics or drawings and will count 

as one page, similar to organizational 

charts. Additional informational 
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All other RFQ requirements remain the same.  

 

Each Respondent shall acknowledge in its SOQ Submittal Letter (Form A-3) receipt of all Addenda. 

In case any Respondent fails to conform to these instructions, the Respondent’s SOQ will 

nevertheless be construed as though this communication had been so acknowledged. 

 

   

THE GATEWAY DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 

 

 

 

 

Anthony Gardner   

Senior Director 

Procurement 

The Gateway Development Commission 
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No. 

RFQ Section 

Reference 

Questions   Response   

charts are considered other graphics 

for these purposes.  


